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 October 15, 2019 

 

 

The Honorable Donald S. Stein, Chairman  

Materials Innovations and Recycling Authority  

200 Corporate Place  

Suite 202  

Rocky Hill, CT 06067 

 

Dear Chairman Stein: 

 

I am writing to inform you that the Department of Energy and Environmental Protection (DEEP) 

has closed the Request for Proposals (RFP) established through Section 22a-268g of the 

Connecticut General Statutes. 

 

On December 31, 2017, consistent with the requirements of Section 22a-268g, the Department 

directed the Materials Innovation and Recycling Authority (MIRA) to enter into an agreement 

with the selected respondent, Sacyr Rooney Recovery Team (SRRT) for the redevelopment of 

the Connecticut Solid Waste System Project. MIRA and SRRT signed a Memorandum of 

Understanding in July 2019 in furtherance of the negotiation of a final agreement. Given that 

DEEP has fulfilled its responsibilities under Section 22a-268g, we recognize that it is MIRA’s 

responsibility to reach an agreement with SRRT that is consistent with the requirements of the 

statute. 

 

I look forward to hearing about the progress of negotiations. 

 

Sincerely,  

 
Katie S. Dykes 

Commissioner 

 

 

CC:   Ann M. Catino, Halloran Sage 

Kevin Moore, EFM Integrated Solutions 

Brian Kirby, Sacyr 

 

  

 


